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Reserved Matters - Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury

The Bankside development forms a strategic development site to the south of Banbury and east of Bodicote.  Permission was granted for an Outline Planning Permission in 2009.  This Reserve Matters application is for the Spine Road.  

A similar application was reviewed in August 2012, where it was considered that insufficient design consideration has been given to this proposal.  It is unfortunate that little work has been done on this street in the intervening period and I have to repeat my comments that further work is required to bring the proposals up to an acceptable standard.

While the detail design work for the proposed residential areas has not currently been undertaken, the completion of this work is imminent.  In the intervening period, the masterplan and design codes provide sufficient information to allow an appropriate solution to be developed.  This should be developed with consideration for the structure of the block plan, key views and vistas, positions of landmark buildings and focal spaces and the impact on grading (ensuring that the design does not establish undesirable grades which need to be mitigated in the residential design.

 
- The Reserved Matters application shows a consistent corridor that makes a direct interpretation of the minimum standards set out in p70 (technical appendices) and ignores the guidance set out in Chapter 5 and 6 of the Design Code.  In particular:
- Part of the character of the Spine Road is defined by it having a varied (albeit minimum) width.  This is illustrated on p33 fig 55 of the Design Code
- The materials should vary along the length of the Spine Road.  This is set out on p55 fig 111 and page 55 fig 114 of the Design Code 
- Street trees should be an important part of the street scene. This is set out on p39 fig64 of the Design Code
- The articulation of the open space / green corridor as it meets the Spine Road.  p38 fig61 and p55 fig114 of the Design Code
- The Local Centre area is critical in the success of this scheme and it is important that the transition of the Spine Road into this area is carefully considered.  I am concerned that they are not showing detailed information for this area at this stage.

- Improved pedestrian accessibility at the junction between the Spine Road and the Secondary Access Routes.  It is important that pedestrians have an ability to cross at, or very close, to the junction and wrapping the verges around the junction is not acceptable
- If Shared Surface Streets have a junction with the Spine Road, the change in level should be carefully considered, ideally ramping up quickly so the footpath can cross at grade
Conclusions

Significant work is required to bring this application up to the required standard.  The application as it stands is unacceptable and should be refused
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	Other Information
	It must be stressed that these comments cannot constitute a formal determination under the ‘Town and Country Planning Act 1990’, or the ‘Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990’ and that it contains only informal, officer advice, which cannot prejudice any subsequent decision of the Local Planning Authority.  




